Esperanza Latino Community Services Network

Wednesday, July 11, 2012 – 1:00 PM
Rock Island Field Office
	Hector Vazquez - DCFS
	Amber Lowe - LSSI

	Sofia Cantu - Child Care Assistance Prog.
	April Peska - ECC/AOK

	Jeff Cornelius - CASA
	Watyne Evans, DCFS - Resources

	Michael Woods - CAA
	Elizabeth Torres – RICHD

	Ratko Roztovic – World Relief
	David Umphrey – Midwest Service Dog Academy

	Zenaida Landeros - GQCHCC
	Robert Stone - CYFS

	Maria Maldonado – Safer Foundation
	Franki Cunningham – RICHD

	Chris Cervantes - RICHD
	


1. Welcome –Hector Vazquez:  The meeting was called to order.  Hector welcomed everyone.  

2. Introduction –   Introduction of all attendees took place.  Sofia Cantu of CCRER joined us for the first time and was welcomed into the Network.

3. Agency/Organization news, events, updates:  

a. Michael Woods reported that Casa Guanajuato QC FAC Camp is taking place at Casa de los Niños.  There are 44 children enrolled.

-The lower level of the building is being used by Casa de los Niños and the upper level of the building is being made available as a Community Center.


-There are openings for services to bilingual families with children form 2yo to 5yo.


-Casa Guanajuato QC FAC is looking to hire Pre K teachers for Casa de los Niños.

-Casa Guanajuato QC FAC has hired Luz Cisneros and Sylvia Menendez to work at Casa de los Niños.

-Kempo Martial Arts program has 30 children participating on Monday and Wednesday nights.

-The children summer reading program is meeting at the Moline Library.  The books being read are in Spanish.

-The mother’s of the children in the summer reading program also have their summer reading program book club.  Their book is in Spanish as well and is available in English as well for those that prefer reading in English.  The readings focus on enriching healthy family practices.
b. AOK – April Peska reported that an initiative for a collective impact is being explored with such topics as cultural competency in a changing cultural demographics, cultural norms.  A coordination of a referral system that is competence and expertise based.  April states that the website would be hosted by DHS which would provide secure safeguards for confidentiality.  The focus would be as to strengthen the work that is already being done by the experts in their respective fields.  April states that agencies would be invited to give input and guidance in the development of the website.

c. World Relief - Ratko reported that training about becoming a citizen will take place on Saturday, July 21st from 10:00 – 11:00 a.m. at the World Relief office 1204 4th Avenue, Moline. Casa Guanajuato QC FAC will be doing the presentation. 
d. Midwest Service Dog Academy - David Umphrey reports that he is no longer with the Epilepsy Foundation.  David is not affiliated with the Midwest Service Dog Academy.  The academy trains companion service dogs for individuals with epilepsy.  David reports that the Midwest Service Dog Academy will have a focus on training service dogs with commands in Spanish for Spanish speaking clients.

e. DHS – Lupe:  Public aid is down to one (1) worker and Lupita as the Spanish-speaking caseworker.
4. Review of Minutes – none available
5. Work Group Report - The Foster Care Recruitment & Marketing Team met with RDS of DCFS in Kewanee on Monday, July 9th to discuss how we can work together towards the same goals.

-The Foster Care Recruitment & Marketing Team merged with RDS and RDS has become the “Foster Care Alliance”.

-The Alliance will include focus on bilingual foster homes and explore marketing strategies.

-The Alliance is strongly encouraging a larger presence of Network agencies and foster parents at community events.

-There will be a Family Fun Day at the Martin Luther King, Jr. parade on August 4, 2012.  The Foster Care Alliance will be participating in the event with a banner.
6. ELCSN project - We discussed ideas as to how to improve our Network and how our Network members may better benefit as individual professionals and the agency we represent as a result of being part of the E:LCSN and coming to our meeting.

Suggestions were:

-A Facebook presence as a Network

-An intensive think tank that identifies issues in our Latino community experience.

-Address a centralized topic in the Latino experience that will be focused on and studied for a year and addressed.

-Looking at national studies done by LULAC, La Raza, and other organizations and making seeing  how the issues need to be addressed and resolved in the QC area.

-Having sub-groups of expertise and specialties.

-Support groups in areas of expertise

-High School Latino drop out rate project

-Decrease Latino criminal contact with PD.  Latino criminal contact with PD is as young as 10 yo and 11 yo.

7. Next Steps/Strategies – An email will go out inviting Network members to come to our next meeting with the burning issues/questions that they have in dealing with the Latino experience as professionals and in their agencies.
8. Next Meeting:  August 1, 2012 – 1:00 PM
